
Rodda, Cathy J. 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Hi Vicki, 

Rodda, Cathy J. 
Friday, May 28, 2004 9:35 AM 
'Victoria Flowers' 
G. Hannan site 

RE: BRRTS #03-38-204911 - G & D Mobil 

Thank you for providing sampling data for the biopile at the George Hannan property in the Town of Grover. In your 
letter, you requested that I determine whether the soil pile could be spread out on the field where it is currently stored. In 
review of the information provided, I will need additional sampling to make such a determination. Please obtain 2 
additional samples from the soil pile, and complete lab analysis for PAH compounds. Also analyze for lead on one 
sample. 

Upon approval for spreading the soil, I may request that the soil around and beneath the pile be sampled. While the pile 
sits on a plastic sheet, it has not been covered for some time and I am concerned that petroleum compounds may have 
been introduced into a previously uncontaminated location. 

Further, I believe that spreading this soil in the future would make the field a "landspread site"; thus, the rules following 
closure of a landspread site (no crops for human consumption, etc.) might be applicable. 

If you or Mr. Hannan have any questions, please give me a call. 

Thanks -
~ Cathy 

Cathy Rodda 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program Hydrogeologist 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
101 N. Ogden Rd. - PO Box 208 - Peshtigo, WI 54157 
Phone (715) 582-5048 
Fax(715)582-5005 
Email cathy.rodda@dnr.state.wi.us 
Visit R&R on the web at www.dnr.state.wi.us/org/aw/rr 

1 


